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TTPS OFFICERS SPREAD CHRISTMAS CHEER IN VALENCIA

Members of the Trinidad and Tobago Police Service (TTPS) Valencia Post
distributed Christmas hampers and items of clothing to several families, during
the Valencia Community Care Caravan held on December 3, 2023 at Festival
Flamboyant Crescent, Valencia.

The event, which saw over five hundred (500) children treated to gifts and
entertainment, and also offered health services to guests, formed part of an
initiative themed, “Every Child Deserves to be Happy and Cared for”.

The project was held in collaboration with Project GRACE, the Valencia Station
Council, the Inter-Religious Networking Group and several Police Youth Clubs in
the area, in an effort to bring joy to the young people within the community.
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CTU RECEIVES CARE PACKAGES FOR HUMAN TRAFFICKING VICTIMS

The Ministry of National Security’s Counter Trafficking Unit (CTU) recently received a
donation of twelve (12) Care Packages, from the Pan American Development
Foundation (PADF), for victims of human trafficking

Director of the CTU, Dr. Samantha Chaitram accepted the packages during a brief
handover ceremony held on November 28, 2023. She expressed gratitude to the PADF
for the donation and for its unwavering commitment to combating human trafficking
in Trinidad and Tobago.

These care packages will provide essential support to victims of human trafficking
through the dedicated efforts of the Counter Trafficking Unit.
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TRANSIT POLICE OFFICERS COMMENDED
FOR DEDICATION TO SERVICE

Three (3) Police Officers
attached to the Trinidad and
Tobago Police Service Transit
Police Unit (TPU) recently
received commendations in
recognition of their
commitment to duty and
outstanding work.

At a Tribute Ceremony held on
November 9, 2023, at the
Barataria Police Station, Police

Constables Jervin Neptune, Ferri Baboolal and Utonia Nicome were presented
with commendation plaques and tokens of appreciation for their keen sense of
observation, dedication and devotion to duty, after detaining an alleged
murder suspect and seizing several weapons and ammunition, following the
detection of a breached red light on September 30, 2023.

Presenting the commendations were Senior Superintendent (Ag.), North
Eastern Division, Mervyn Edwards and members of his Executive Team.

Superintendent (Ag.) Edwards urged the officers to continue being vigilant as
they enforce the traffic laws, as breaches of these regulations can be
precursors to serious crimes.
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